
Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) 

Behavioral Health and Developmental Disabilities Administration (BHDDA) 

OFFICE OF RECOVERY ORIENTED SYSTEMS OF CARE (OROSC) 

 

Recovery Oriented System of Care, Transformation Steering Committee Meeting 

(ROSC/TSC) 

MINUTES 

 

DATE/TIME: November 16, 2017; 10:00 am to 3:00 pm 

  LOCATION: Horatio S. Earle Learning Center,  

   7575 Crowner Drive, Dimondale, MI  

   

FACILITATOR: Larry P. Scott  

NOTE TAKER: Recorded (D) 

 

ATTENDEES: In Person: Liz Agius, Elizabeth Boyd, Sandra Bullard, Colleen Jasper, 

Brittany Leek, Alia Lucas, Lisa Miller, Su Min Oh, Darlene Owens Sam 

Price, Tom Renwick, Heather Rosales, Larry Scott, Angie Smith-

Butterwick, Ronnie Tyson, Jeff Van Treese, Pam Werner, Cathy 

Worthem 

 Phone: Jane Terwilliger; Marci Scalera, Kristie Schmiege, Joel Smith, 

 Stephanie VanDerKooi 

 Absent:  Sara Coates, Dawn Radzioch, Kim Rychener 

 

TOPIC SUMMARIES 

 

I. Welcome and Introductions – Larry Scott 

  Larry welcomed the Transformation Steering Committee (TSC) and everyone 

introduced themselves. 

 

II. Agenda and Minute Review - All 

Today’s agenda is approved, and the September 21, 2017 minutes were reviewed and 

approved by consensus.   

 

III. BHDDA Leadership Update – Tom Renwick 

MDHHS Notice of Proposed Policy Changes for Medicaid 

The policy is on the OROSC website and all members are encouraged to review and 

comment.  

1115 Waiver and 298 Activity.  

Tom related to the group the various activity and progress occurring with the 1115 Waiver and 

298, some of which include: 

• 1115 -  Awaiting approval from the feds.  

• 1115 -  Meetings to be scheduled with Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) 

 for discussions to take place.  

•   298 -  Barriers to be sent to the legislature for review. 
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•   298 -  Michigan Public Health Institute (MPHI), the facilitator, has met with providers, 

 Prepaid Inpatient Health Plans (PIHP), advocates, consumers, and Community 

 Mental Health Service Providers (CMHSP) sharing information across the state, 

 collecting concerns and starting conversations.   

•   298 -  Pilot process 

•   298 -  U of M selected as the pilot evaluator and will be actively involved with the core 

 team and other stakeholders and advocates, among other activity. 

Questions were asked, and answers were shared with the group. 

Direct Care Wages – Substance Use Disorders (SUD)  

• Receiving information on how direct care wages for SUD are being operationalized. 

Managed Care Rules  

• As requested at the September 21, 2017 meeting, Tom reminded the TSC to provide 

feedback on time/distance access related standards. TSC weigh-in and feedback is important 

and appreciated. He also spoke on parody related to physical and mental health services.  

 

IV. OROSC Updates 

A. State Epidemiological Outcomes Workgroup (SEOW) - Su Min Oh 

2017 Epidemiological (EPI) Profile: Still awaiting approval from the Communications 

office. She also mentioned various details of the EPI Profile.   

 

B. State Targeted Response (STR) to the Opioid Crisis Grant – Brittany Leek and Angela 

Smith-Butterwick – Brittany gave an overview of the STR and all activity taking place within 

those projects, such as reporting, training, prevention and treatment initiative, signed 

agreements ready progress thus far. She also spoke about and explained the Michigan Opioid 

Collaborative (MOC) and its progress in Michigan. Also explained was NarcsCare 

conducting BETA testing with Kroger Pharmacy, and Michigan Automated Prescription 

Service (MAP) as they both relate to the STR.  Further discussion took place regarding 

medicated assisted treatment (MAT) as it relates to the STR. Larry related information about 

the STR No-Cost extension status. 

 

C. Peer Recovery Coach Training and Certification - Pam Werner 

Pam talked about the Recovery Coach policy draft that is moving forward and once approved 

it will be distributed widely.  She also let everyone know about the various credentials, such 

as Genesee, Connecticut Community for Addiction Recovery (CCAR), Michigan 

Certification Board for Addiction Professionals (MCBAP), and what the requirements are 

that must be met.  The training will begin after the courses and individuals are identified. She 

also announced the hiring of a new state trainer by the name of Mr. Steven Henry from 

Detroit and communicated his background.  Further discussion took place about this subject 

among the various members. Questions were asked, and answers were offered. 

 

D. Medical Services Administration (MSA) Policy Draft Provider Fitness Criteria and 

Workforce implications – Pam Werner 

Pam shared the MSA Policy as it relates to fitness criteria and workforce implications. Many 

public comments were made.  BHDDA has also sent a formal response requesting a meeting 

prior to the policy being finalized.   
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E. Consumer Relations – Coleen Jasper  

Colleen explained to the group programs and projects taking place within Consumer 

Relations. Some of those programs and projects include 48 drop-in centers serving 4,500 

individuals in the state, center closings, and center openings. Currently looking at new areas 

for centers that will focus more on moving people back into the community. Also creating a 

respite house of which there are shorter stays, peer-to-peer run, recovery coaches which will 

reduce costs and waiting lists for admission into the hospital. 

 

She also talked about the technical assistance continuation for contract renewal.  Attended a 

conference in Boston about disabilities called Alternatives and explained various aspects 

about the conference.  Also connecting to the cancer society about smoking cessation and 

looking at what other states are doing. She also talked about Trauma and mentioned that they 

will be holding two trainings; Eye Movement Desensitization Reprocessing (EMDR), and 

Trauma Recovery Empowerment Model (TREM) during the Spring, Summer, and Fall 2018. 

 

V. MYTIE Grant Update - Heather Rosales and Angie Smith-Butterwick – At present closing out 

the planning grant. Heather talked about motivational interviewing and face-R scoring training of 

which four providers (Wedgewood, Holy Cross, Great Lakes Recovery, and Sacred Heart) who 

will be trained that will start the beginning of January 2018, and occur monthly. Working on the 

year-end report. Implementation grant began on October 1, 2017. A community outreach worker 

will be hired and encourage everyone that if you know someone who went through treatment to 

inform them of the availability of this position. 

 

VI. Gambling Prevention and Treatment Project – Alia Lucas 

Alia introduced herself and informed the group about her background.  She also introduced 

guests Lori Mellow, and her background.  Alia explained to the group about gambling prevention 

and treatment and what is happening within the gambling project. A Gambling Symposium will 

be taking place in 2018 of which she related the expectations they will be seeking to accomplish. 

Lori continued to talk about the Symposium and introduced Peter Harrington who mentioned the 

low recovery rate and how they are looking to increase the recovery rates. Gambling information 

was distributed to the group. Alia encouraged everyone to visit the gambling website at 

www.michigan.gov/gamblingdisorder.  In addition, Alia also mentioned the large media 

campaign promotion taking place for gambling. Larry pointed out to the group the correlation 

and commonality between gambling and co-occurring disorders SUD prevention and treatment. 

He also said Alia, Lori and Peter will be our new TSC members.  

 

VII. PIHP and SAPT Directors Update – PIHPs/SAPT Directors 

 Darlene Owens (Region 7 - Detroit Wayne Mental Health Authority): Darlene explained to 

the group that Detroit has a prevention and treatment advertising campaign with Scripps 

Broadcasting, on ABC, channel 20, radio stations, as well as various social media, such as 

Facebook and Twitter, among others.  She also said they are working with such agencies as the 

U.S. Drug Enforcement Agency (DEA), Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI), to name a few, as 

well as conducting Town Hall meetings. Coalitions are doing a great job. Synar awards 

ceremony for vendors who do not sell tobacco to youth will be taking place on November 21, 

2017. Questions were asked, and answers were shared. 

 

 

http://www.michigan.gov/mdhhs/0,5885,7-339-71550_2941_74002---,00.html
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 Marci Scalera (Region 6 – CMH Partnership of Southeast Michigan): Marci said they have 

many initiatives/innovations taking place now and in the future.  She told what each of those 

initiatives and innovations are and plan to be. Some of the initiatives include STR projects, such 

as RED, and Overdose Response Team, among others.  Another engagement center opened in 

Lenawee County. She also talked about Monroe County’s engagement center and explained 

some of the various aspects taking place there. Numerous Naloxone trainings are being 

conducted. A question and answer session took place. 

 Stephanie VanDerKooi (Region 3 - Lakeshore Regional Partners) 

 Stephanie explained what is taking place in Region 3, some of which they have produced 

PowerPoints on “Why You Should Care about Opiates,” for adults, “Why is the Heroin Epidemic 

Happening,” and “How to Talk to your Children About It,” among others. Muskegon now has 

five treatment providers.  Completed Strengthening Families Training.  

 Joel Smith – (Region 4 – Southwest Michigan Behavioral Health) – Joel said that region four 

has developed a train-the-trainer model for law enforcement, partnering with the Grand Rapids 

Police Department Red Project.  

 

VIII. Announcements and Innovative Practices – All  

Population Health will conduct a presentation on Hepatitis A at the SUD Director’s meeting 

tomorrow, November 17, 2017.  Larry urges all the TSC members to stay abreast and connected 

with your local health departments about the hepatitis A outbreak, especially in high-risk areas. 

 

IX. Additional Information - All 

MYTIE Financial Map is now on OROSC’s website at 

http://www.michigan.gov/documents/mdhhs/MYTIE_Financial_Map_606008_7.pdf.  

 

 

ITEM                  PERSON(S) RESPONSIBLE      DEADLINE 

Time Distance Access Standards     All TSC Members          TBA 

 

WRAP-UP AND ADJOURNMENT 

2:00 pm 

 

NEXT MEETING 

Date/Time:  January 18, 2018; 10:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Location: Peckham, Inc.,  

  3510 Capital City Blvd,  

  Lansing, MI 48906-2102 

http://www.michigan.gov/documents/mdhhs/MYTIE_Financial_Map_606008_7.pdf

